Minutes of MDOC Committee Meeting 13 June 2016

Present: Eddie Speak (Chairman), Sue Birkinshaw, John Britton, Steve Dempsey, Andrew Gregory (Acting Secretary), Trevor Hindle, Peter Lomas, David McCann, Kath Speak, David Wathey.

Apologies: Julie Brook, Clare Griffin, Peter Ross, Alan Ogden, Tony Wagg.

1. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of the meeting of 9 May 2016 were accepted.

2. Matters Arising / Actions:

- 2 (a) Hayfield Commemoration event. Action continues SD.

- 4 NWOA. BTOC will be run alongside BOC 2017, probably at Lakeside on the Sunday. John Kewley and Pete Owens will be co-ordinating this.

- 5 (b) South Park Macclesfield. Ian Gilliver has reported that they would like to have an event this year, but he has advised them that this would be unlikely to happen in view of his other commitments.

3. Treasurer’s Report: Steve Dempsey circulated copies of his Treasurer’s Report for the month. Income from events, relay scheme and sale of O tops amounted to £1,836, while expenses on the BOF levy, NWOA, mapping stores, printing, Lyme Challenge and membership expenses amounted to £2,047. This gave a net loss for the month of £211, giving a net loss for the year to date of £2,135.

4. NWOA: David McCann reported that there had not been an NWOA meeting in the last month, but that WCOC had been awarded a substantial grant for First Aid and for Coaching, and that we could consider applying for a similar grant.

5. Future events:

(a) Sue Birkinshaw reported that a meeting of the event co-ordinating sub-group had suggested that the club should put on more level C events on Sundays, as at present there was little activity at the level between our level B Twin Peak events and the summer evening and Saturday morning events. She suggested that we could use the Goyt Valley and some of our Pennine areas, and she would contact the various people involved to enquire about the possibilities of using some of these areas. Action SB.

(b) Autumn series of Saturday morning events. Arrangements were in hand, and these would again be mainly Score events. The series would probably start on 17 September, although this would clash with the PFO weekend.

(c) Lyme New Year charity event. Hilary Birkinshaw had pointed out that the rules on claiming Gift Aid had recently been tightened. Gift Aid can now only be claimed on a donation. If an item or activity is paid for, then Gift Aid can only be claimed on the difference between the amount paid and the commercial value of the item. We would have to state the value of an entry to an orienteering event and the donation would then be any excess that is given above this. It was agreed to ask Alan Ogden to clarify the position for us. Action: AO.

(d) Twin Peak 2017. Sue Birkinshaw has contacted John Ruskin School in Coniston and it seems likely that we can use it as an event centre for the weekend, including parking for about 70 cars. Organisers are still required for both days of the weekend, at Torver and at Bleathwaite. Sue is trying to arrange controllers for these events.

6. Coaching: A further meeting of the Coaching sub-committee had agreed to add coaching sessions to the Autumn and Spring series of Saturday morning events, starting from this September. In addition an annual coaching weekend would be organised. The coaching would be for anyone who wished.

It was intended to increase the number of coaches in the club. There are a number of people in the club who either are or could be re-instated as coaches, and it was hoped to encourage them to become involved again.

Details would be given in the next Newsletter and circulated on the club website and by social media.

7. Document storage: 

John Britton had circulated a suggestion for making use of central disk storage for a lot of our maps and documents. He said that there are several reasons why it would be useful to have some Club, and GMOA, disk space visible to a number of people and available when the normal custodians are away from home. Dropbox had been already useful, and could be more so. However, the amounts of disk space we now need go far beyond what a person can get for free, and would require a Pro service at £79 per annum per individual, or a Business account which seems to cost £110 per person per year. Dave McCann has a 1tb disk sitting in his house, which he can allow people to access via software call MyCloud. I don't know if there are other solutions possible, easier or cheaper. But I think we need to choose a solution and get on with populating it.

John pointed out that it could be used for our map library, planning files for previous events, including risk assessments, committee minutes and the whole administration of the club.

David McCann was in agreement with the idea, and used the analogy of a public library. Information would be shared by email and clicking on a link. Different people would have different levels of access.

The idea was generally welcomed, but it was pointed out that backup may be a problem. John Britton, David McCann and Steve Dempsey will continue discussions on the issue.

Action JB, DMcC & SD.
8: A.O.B.

(a) David Wathey suggested buying banners that could be put up both at and before events to give publicity for an event and inform people what was going on. He produced a number of different designs for such a banner. The basic banner would be produced commercially, but with a space where a date and other details could be added. He was thanked for the idea and for producing the designs. It was agreed to purchase one such banner and investigate how best to add information to it. Action DW.

(b) David Wathey would look into the possibility of entering a team in the Peter Palmer relays.

(c) It was proposed that the format of the annual Club Championships should be on the agendas for the next meeting.

9: Date of next Meeting: Monday 11 July at the Ladybrook Hotel.
